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Articles appear on euronews. Challenges and opportunities Rising labor cost, market access restrictions,
inconsistent regulations and uneven enforcement, and lack of intellectual property rights protection continue to
post challenges to US business in China. They also noted the practice in Shanghai of window guidance, or
unofficial instructions from regulators. Sector-wise, revenue growth varied widely by industry. China's State
Council, or cabinet, announced plans a decade ago to build Shanghai into an international financial centre by 
The American Chamber of Commerce in Shanghai said that for the city to become a financial centre on par
with London or New York, China should make its yuan currency fully convertible, improve transparency and
lift internet restrictions in the city. We Can Help Of the surveyed US companies, 69 percent of the companies
remained profitable in , representing a general upward trend following the lows of  Reporting by Samuel Shen
and Brenda Goh; Editing by Jacqueline Wong euronews provides breaking news articles from reuters as a
service to its readers, but does not edit the articles it publishes. Most respondents to the AmCham survey said
it was more difficult to obtain a licence in Shanghai than in other financial centres, with several executives
citing the absence of recognisable "standards" in the approval process as a fundamental weakness, the report
said. Foreign banks believe such communication is provided earlier to domestic banks than to their Western
peers, putting foreign businesses at a disadvantage. The recommendations also included one that asked Beijing
to ease internet restrictions by lifting the so-called Great Firewall in Shanghai's financial zone to give its
citizens access to Google and other sources of information, touching on one of the most politically sensitive
areas in China. Share this:. Nevertheless, bright prospects for domestic consumption and a modestly improved
investment environment keep generating optimism for business opportunities. Doing Business in China? This
was, however, lower than the 73 percent who reported profitability in  Impact of trade, geopolitical tensions on
US firms Although a third of the respondents said trade tensions are not impacting their business strategies,
the remaining two-thirds expressed that trade tensions are influencing their longer-term business strategies.
Share this article. The AmCham Shanghai report, titled "Shanghai A Financial Vision Unfulfilled", drew
conclusions from a recent survey with financial industry executives. As for the US-China tariffs, only four
percent of the respondents believed this was the right way to help the business community. In January, eight
Chinese regulators issued an action plan for the city to become a leading global financial market by next year,
state media reported. Further, revenue growth last year was not as strong as in as the share of companies who
reported decreases in their revenue growth increased five percent. AmCham Shanghai urged China to make its
currency fully convertible, arguing that otherwise, "it's difficult to envisage Shanghai ever achieving its
ambition. Shanghai officials could not immediately be reached for comment. But unless they are, Shanghai's
international financial centre status ambitions will come to naught," said the report.


